
  Appendix D 
 
 
From: Andre Smuts PC 46011250  
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 7:24 AM 
To: Licensing <licensing@gravesham.gov.uk>; Licensing <licensing@gravesham.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: EXTERNAL - Re: Amala Buka license variation 
 

Caution: This email was sent from outside of the organisation. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognise the sender. 

 
Good morning Gravesham. 
As per the below conversation, the applicant for AMALA BUKA, 365 High Street, Rochester has 
agreed to the following: 
 
‘Risk assessments to be undertaken in respect of events at the location, and where deemed 
necessary, SIA registered door staff to be employed.’ 
 
As such we would have no concerns.  
Regards 
Andre  
 
From: esther.beyond  
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 4:23 AM 
To: Andre Smuts PC 46011250 > 
Subject: EXTERNAL - Re: Amala Buka license application. 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. DO NOT CLICK LINKS or 
OPEN ATTACHMENTS unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.  
It is not unusual to receive an email from someone for the first time but this can be a sign of 
phishing, so do please be vigilant. 
 
Good morning, 
 
Thank you for getting I touch with me, I do not have any objections to the above  
 
I do not have any objections to the above  
 
Thank you  
Sent from myMail for iOS 
 
 
Monday, 27 November 2023 at 12:56 Z from Andre.Smuts 
Hi, Esther 
 
I am looking to respond to Gravesham Licensing about your variation and was wondering whether 
you have any objection to the following condition: 
 
‘Risk assessments to be undertaken in respect of events at the location, and where deemed 
necessary, SIA registered door staff to be employed.’ 

mailto:esther.beyond@hotmail.com
mailto:Andre.Smuts@kent.police.uk


 
 
I don’t mean you should have security at your club all the time, only if there is ever an event where 
you think you might benefit from it. Is this ok with you? 
Regards 
Andre 
 
 

 
Protecting and 

Serving the people of 
Kent 

 

PC 11250 Andre Smuts  
Strategic Prevention  Command 
Licensing Hub, North Division  

 
MS Teams 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/chat/0/0?users=%3cpete.ballard@kent.police.uk%3e
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